			2022 Annual Meeting Minutes

Date: 1-16-2022

Call to Order: Brandon Rusche called the meeting of the TELC Congregation to order at 11:00 am.

67 congregational voting members we in attendance.

Devotions and prayer were led by Pastor Nappe.

Minutes of the 2021 annual meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mel Tiedemann and seconded by Cindy Onken to approve the minutes.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Traci Henning and seconded by Lola Sjogren to approve pastor’s report.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Linda Fick and seconded by Gidget Henning to approve the council president’s report.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Mel Tiedemann and seconded by Adam Henning to approve the Treasurer’s report.  All voted aye.

The 2022 proposed budget was presented.  Lowell Heibult questioned what the actual terms of Pastor Nappe’s employment are.  Brandon explained that pastor is employed three quarters time, with one quarter time for him to use for his Reaching the Unreached mission project.  A motion was made by Linda Fick and seconded by Traci Henning to approve the proposed budget.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Cindy Onken and seconded by Stanly Klaahssen to approve the Memorial report.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Adam Henning and seconded by Lola Sjogren to approve the Endowment report.  All voted aye.

The nominating Committee report was given.  A motion was made by Lola Sjogren to vote a unanimous ballot and seconded by Steve Onken.  Traci Henning made the motion to dissolve the current constitution and bylaws and replace them with the new constitution and bylaws.  Motion was seconded by Glen Fick.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Linda Fick and seconded by Mel Tiedemann to accept all committee reports as presented.  All voted aye.

A motion was made by Traci Henning and seconded by Brian Seivert to accept the 2022 proposed budget.  All voted aye.

Old business:  none

New business:

Pastor reported that the county and city of Sibley will be observing their 150 anniversary this summer and next year will be Trinity Evangelical Lutheran’s 125 anniversary.  If anyone has ideas on how to celebrate our anniversary or would like to serve on committees, please let him or the council know.

A motion was made by Linda Fick and seconded by Traci Henning to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 am.  All voted aye.

Pastor closed with prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Arlene Kuehl, secretary


